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  FISCAL NOTE 
 LEGISLATIVE FISCAL ANALYST ESTIMATE 
 

ESTIMATE OF FISCAL IMPACT – STATE AGENCIES (See narrative for political subdivision estimates) 

 FY 2013-14 FY 2014-15 
EXPENDITURES REVENUE EXPENDITURES REVENUE 

GENERAL FUNDS     

CASH FUNDS  ($1,500)  ($1,500) 

FEDERAL FUNDS     

OTHER FUNDS     

TOTAL FUNDS  ($1,500)  ($1,500) 
 

Any Fiscal Notes received from state agencies and political subdivisions are attached following the Legislative Fiscal Analyst Estimate. 
 
LB 230 amends the Nebraska Liquor Control Act, Section 53-123.15, regarding shipping licenses. 
 
The bill changes language to allow a manufacturer to obtain a shipping license to sell and ship directly to a consumer in Nebraska.  The 
current language in the statute refers to a “person” who sells and ships directly to the consumer.  The bill strikes “person” and inserts 
“manufacturer.”  With this proposed change, a “person” would no longer be eligible to obtain a shipping license. 
 
Additional new language in this section allows the commission to issue a shipping license to an “exclusive importer” who is an agent for 
a winery in another state that annually produces 250,000 gallons or less of wine and ships directly to a Nebraska consumer. The winery 
may have only one such agent but an exclusive importer may be the agent for more than one such winery under the shipping license. 
 
The Liquor Control Commission indicates that there are three individuals who would no longer be eligible for a shipping license as a 
result of the change proposed by LB 230.  Revenue from the shipping license fee is credited to the Winery & Grape Producers 
Promotional Fund.  As a result of LB 230 there would be a reduction in revenue to the cash fund of $1,500 per fiscal year. 
 
We agree with the Commission’s estimate of fiscal impact. 
 
The fiscal impact of the provision in LB 230 for an exclusive importer shipping license is indeterminate at this time but there is the 
potential for an increase in revenue as a result of this change. 
 
There should be no cost to the Commission to implement LB 230.   
 
 
 
 
 
IMPACT TO POLITICAL SUBDIVISIONS: 
 
No fiscal impact. 
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